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September 1, 1942

Honorable Ellictt Wadsworth
President

Pot and Kettle Club

Bar Harbor, Malne

My dear Mr, Wadsworth:

It is quite impoasible for me to
tell you how much I enjoyed the luncheon
party at the club. After such a& delight-
ful expeéerience in Maine 1t is difflcult
to understand how the Southerners got
such a reputation for hospitalityl! You
may be sure that I am thoroughly looking
forward to the pleasure of another trip
to your State where we were so royally
received,

Thanking you agaln and again for
your courtesy, I am, with kindest regards,

Most sincerely yours,



